BEVERLEY LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION

PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL NEWSLETTER, MARCH 1978

Dear fellow members:

It's always a pleasure to think of going to Delta again as Spring rolls around for another year. I fear that the winter has been another hard one for those of us who live in Ontario and the northern states. However, the sun has shone a good deal this past month and some of the snow is disappearing. Although we live only 65 miles from Delta, we were at our cottage only once this winter, but I have not heard of any damage caused by the weight of snow on roofs, at least in that area.

At an executive meeting held last September it was decided to hold our annual business meeting and picnic at the summer homes of Mr. Charles Goodsell and Dr. Ropert Tuck, as we have been kindly invited there for the second year by these gentlemen ... and last year's meeting there, was, I am sure,

enjoyed by those present. The date of the annual meeting will be: August 5, 1978, at 3:30 P.M.
Our concerns this year will center on the continuing fight against pollution, as well as continued efforts to have the village dock repaired. Other items that will concern your executive are the organization of a regatta (possibly for 1979) and the placing of markers in danger spots on the lake.

I enclose a short history of Delta, which may be of interest. Lloyd Irwin has written this, and it has actually appeared in more than one book that I have found in the school library Lloyd, I hope you will not mind my reproducing this !

Look for more news of the annual picnic and business meeting to be delivered to your cottage sometime in July. We hope for good weather and thus a great turnout. Last year the weather was undecided and probably kept some away, although attendance was about 45 - 50. Lo mark Saturday, August 5 on your calendar !

I must remind the Executive of the very important meeting at Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Brown's, to be held at their summer

home, on Saturday, July 1, 1978, at 11:00 A.M.

May I extend my best wishes to all the membership, wishing everyone a happy summer and a long holiday.

Most sincerely.

Think Wills

York Wills